
GRANITE BAY MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

APPROVED MEETING MINUTES FOR WEDNESDAY, February 6,2008
Eureka UIrion School District Office, 5455 Eureka Road, Granite Bay

1. Call to Order 7:01PM

2. Pledge of Allegiance

3. Introduction of MAC Members

A. MAC members present were Virg Anderson, Jill Ernst, David Kaiser,
Sean Corcoran, Steve Nash (Vice-Chair), and Robert Enos (Secretary).
Member Walt Pekarsky was absent. Member Steve Nash presided as
Chair.

B. Also present was Supervisor Kirk Uhler and Field Rep. Brian Jagger

4. Approval of February 6, 2008 MAC Agenda
A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the February 6,2008 Agenda. The
motion passed (6-0).

5. Approval of Minutes: January 9, 2008
A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the January 9, 2008, minutes. The
motion passed (6-0).

6. Public Comment

Bob Richardson, South Placer County Fire Protection District Department Chief

expressed the department's thanks to the GraIrite Bay Community for its support

and passage of Measure "F".

A long time resident stated her concern about the existence of a six (6) foot high

wooden fence at the Seymour Ranch subdivision on Cavitt Stallman Road South.

Brian Jagger, Field Representative to Supervisor Kirk Uhler, informed that the

new development project sign ordinance first presented before the MAC in

December 2007 passed the Placer County Board of Supervisors on February 5,

2008. The only modification from the measure presented before the MAC was

the inclusion of a provision giving the Placer County PlanIring Department

Director the authority to make any particular sign smaller if necessary.

7. MAC Committee Reports
A. Public Safety (David Kaiser)

MAC Member David Kaiser reported that it has been very quiet in Granite

Bay. In short, Granite Bay is a nice place to live. Local law enforcement

has reminded that all citizens are urged to keep your homes and motor

vehicles locked. Finally, the CHP has reported that vehicle crashes are
down.
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B. Parks and Recreation (Steve Nash)
MAC Member Steve Nash reminded everyone that the tree planting now
set for March 29, 2008, at Franklin Park is a good opportunity for
community service so everyone is encouraged to participate.

C. Douglas Corridor Committee (Jill Ernst)
MAC Member Jill Ernst reported that Traffic Engineers from Placer

County are examining the intersection at Berg and Douglas for ways to
make the intersection safer.

8. Informational Non-ActionItems
A. Pastor Property

A Pastor family representative was the presenter. This proposal relates to
a 12 acres section of land adjacent to Oakhills Elementary School, south
of Skyview Lane and north of Elmhurst. There is not a specific project at
this time. The planning process is in its early stages and the purpose of the
presentation was to obtain feed back. At this time the project does not
have any design specifics.

According to the presenter the property was originally intended to be
developed as part of the Tree Lake Development. If feasible, the Pastor
family wants to develop the property into a senior housing development
consisting of single-story, single-family, detached homes.

The presenter stated that utilizing this space for residential development is

an appropriate use. She said that that they do not want a deed restriction

limiting the development to seniors because, due to the declining school

emollment, this development would offer an affordable alternative for

young families in addition to seniors. Currently, the older homes in the

area are the most affordable. This proposal would offer an alternative.

The presenter stated that the development would not impact neighbors

because there would be open space around the entire development. In

addition, given the current real estate market, there is a need for a variety
of land uses.

MAC Member Jill Ernst stated that there is always a need for senior

housing, but questioned whether there was a need for senior housing in

this location at this time and further pointed out that this property had

come before the MAC years before with a proposal for 39 to 40 plus

homes. The presenter stated that the. proposal would require a rezone

because under the current zoning designation a maximum of 7.8 homes
could be built.
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